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My invention relates to foldable or col 
lapsible metal containers and it is especially 
intended to provide an article of this kind 
adapted for receiving ballots as commonly 

is cast by voters in municipal and other elec 
tions. It is the object of my invention to 
provide a metal ballot box which may be 
collapsed or folded to a very compact form, 
to occupy a minimum of space, and which 

to when extended for use is strong, rigid, ca 
pable of being securely locked against un 
authorized opening and substantially incap 
able of being tampered with as for removal 
of ballots therefrom. A further object of 

is my invention is the provision of a device of 
the foregoing character which is of rela 
tively simple and inexpensive construction, 
in which the various parts are standardized 
to a considerable extent, whereby the ballot 

20 box may be economically manufactured. 

a handle for the top side. 

50 

Having in view these objects and others 
which will be pointed out in the following 
description, I will now refer to the drawings, 
in which . . . . . . . . 

25 Figure 1 is a view in perspective of my 
ballot box as it appears when in use. 

Figure 2 is a perspective view of the same 
ballot box as it appears when folded or 
collapsed. . . . . 

Figure 3 is a view in perspective showing 
the positions of the various parts of the 
ballot box when the ballot box is partly col 
lapsed. . . . 

Figure 4 is a view in section of the lid or 
upper side of the ballot box and showing the 
closure for the slot 
ballots are passed. . . . . 

In its extended or set-up form, the box 
provided by my invention is Substantially 
cubical inform, having six rectangular sides 
arranged in oppositely disposed parallel and 
similar pairs. The front and rear sides are 
identical, the right and left sides are identi 
cal and the top and bottom sides differ from 
each other only in the provision of a slot and 

through which the 

The front and rear sides of the ballot box 
are each formed from integral metal plates 
10 having inwardly extending flanges at 
their sides and at one end. The end flarge 
11 is at the top of the front side and at the 
bottom of the rear side 10. The inwardly 
directed side flanges of the members 10 are 

each provided with a plurality of inwardly 
curved tongues at 12. The right and left 
hand side members are each formed of two 
plates having a hinge on the median vertical 
line and each being hinged at its vertical 
edges to a front or rear plate 10. The plates 
13 are identical in size and form and each is 
provided on its inner edge with outwardly 
curled tongues through which a pintle may 
be passed for holding the two pia, 13 of 
each pair together in pivotal relation where 
by the two plates may be folded inwardly. 
At their outer edges the plates 13 are pro 
vided with inwardly curled tongues for en 
gaging the tongues 12 to form hinges. It 
Will be obvious that the front and rear sides 
and the right and left hand sides when as 
sembled in this manner may be folded to 
gether about the hinges 12 and 14 so that 
the four plates 13 will be parallel with and 
between the two plates 10 and that they will Substantially fill the space between the two 
plates 10 when these sides are folded to I gether. 
The top and bottom members are substan 

tially alike. Each is hinged to a plate 10 
through a connector plate. The bottom 15 
is provided with connector plate 16 which is 
hinged on one of its edges to the front plate 
10 and at its other edge to the bottom 16. 
These hinges are formed by providing in 
Wardly curled tongues on both edges of the 
connector plate 16 which cooperate with 
similar inwardly curled tongues on the front 
plate 10 and the bottom plate 15. The con 
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nector plates have a width which is substan 
tially equal to the thickness of the folded 
plates 10 and 13. When in use, the con 
nector plate 16 and the plate 15 together 
constitute the bottom of the ballot box. 
When folded, the bottom plate 15 consti 
tutes the bottom side of the folded package 
while the connector plate 16 is at one of 

left and rear edges. These flanges engage 
the outer surfaces of the plates 13 and of 
the rear plate 10. For preventing inward 
collapsing of the ballot box, the bottom aid 
top plates are each provided with inwardly 
projecting ribs 18 as best shown in Figure 
3, the ribs being adapted to engage the in 

9) 

the lateral sides of the folded package. The 
bottom plate is further provided with up 
Wardly projecting flanges 17 on its right. 
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ner surfaces of the plates 13 when the ballot 
box is set up. up. The flanges 17 and the ribs 
18 thus hold the members 13 of the right 
and left hand sides against any pivotal 
movement about the pivots 14, since they 
overlap the top and bottom edges of the 
members 13 at the pivots. . 
The top and bottom members are provided 

with hasps 19 which are adapted to engage 
looped members 20 on the front and rear 
sides of the ballot box. These looped mem 
bers are secured to the plates 10 so as to be 
foldable thereon. The ballot box may thus belocked by means of padlocks 21 for secur 

s ing the bottom and top sides against lin 
authorized opening. 
As before stated the top side of the 

ballot box differs from the bottom side in 
the provision of the ballot slot 22 and the 
handle 23. The handle is conveniently po 
sitioned for use when the ballot box is set 

25 22 is the usual slot of sufficient size to permit 

up or when it is folded and it is placed so 
that the weight of the ballot box and its 
contents is balanced on the handle. The slot 
of the introduction of the ballots. For mak 
ing it impossible to gain access to the ballots 
through the slot 22 after they have once 

30 
been placed in the ballot box, I provide a 
pivoted closure 24 as best shown in Figures 
3 and 4. This closure consists of a narrow 
steel plate which is bent into angle form and 
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which is pivotally secured to the top 10 on 
s the underside thereof and adjacent the slot 

22. This closure may be weighted in any 
desired manner at 25 as by lengthening the 
portion remote from the slot or by bending 
its edge over. The opposite portion of the 
closure 25 will of course rest against the 
underside of the plate 10 to completely close 
the slot 22 and it will be held in this posi 
tion by gravity. The ballots may, of course, 
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be forced past this closure because the clos 
ure has a slight amount of pivotal movement 
but as soon as the ballot has passed the 
closure, the weight 25 will immediately draw 
the closure into closing position, and the 
amount of opening afforded by the closure 
is so small that it is impossible for the bal 
lots to be shaken out or otherwise removed 
through the slot. " . . . . 

It is virtually impossible to remove the 
ballots from the ballot box except by open 

55 
ing either the top or the bottom or by the 
destruction of the ballot box. The hinges at 
the four vertical corners as well as the hori 
zontal hinges at the edges of the connector 
plates 16 all have pintles whose ends lie 
entirely within the ballot box as shown in 
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Figure 1. These pintles, of course, cannot 
be removed unless the top or bottom mem 
ber is moved to its opening position. The 
pintles of the hinges connecting the two 
parts of each side member are outside the 
ballot box but these pintles are provided 

thereof, top and bottom members each com 
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with heads which prevent their withdrawal. 
These pintles are moreover protected by the in Willy"Gita flanges 17 which serve as 
abutments against their removal in the 
closed ballot box. 

Attention is called particularly to the de 
gree of standardization in the construction 
of the various parts of the ballot box. The 
front and rear members are identical in con 
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struction even to the location of the loops is 
for the hasps. This is equally true of the 
side plates 13 which are all interchangeable. 
Likewise the top and bottom plates are iden 
tical in all respects except for the addition 
of the slot, slot closure and handle to the top so 
plate. This standardization affects great 
economy in reducing the number of dies re 
guired for making the various plates and in 
cutting down the labor costs in the various 
forming operations and in the assembling is 
of the parts into the form of ballot boxes. 

Haying thus described my invention in 
such full, clear, and exact terms that its con 
struction and operation will be readily un 
derstood by others skilled in the art to which 90 
it pertains, what I claim as new and desire 
to secure by Letters Patent of the United 
States is: 

1. A collapsible metal ballot box compris 
ing front and back body plates, pairs of side-p 
plates hinged together in a plane intermedi 
ate the front and back, plates, each pair of the side-plates being hinged to both the 
front and back plates at opposite edges 

. . . 09 

prising a main plate and a connector plate, 
said connector plate being hinged at one 
edge to the main plate and at the opposite 
edge hinged to one of the body plates, 
flanges projecting inwardly from the side 

- 

edges and from one of the end edges of said 05 
main plate, and means for detachably con 
necting to the bod plates the respectively 
adjacent edges of the top and bottom main 
plates. - 

2. A collapsible metal ballot box compris 
ing front and back body plates, pairs of 
side-plates hinged together in a plane in 
termediate the front and back plates, each 
pair of the side-plates being hinged at the 
front and rear edges thereof to the front and 
back plates respectively, top and bottom 
members each comprising a main plate and 
a connector plate, said connector plate being 
hinged at one edge to the main plate, the 
connector plate of the top member being 
hinged to one of the body plates and the 
connector plate of the bottom member being 
hinged to the other body plate, means for 
detachably connecting to the body plates the 
respectively adjacent edges of the top and 

c) 

s 
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bottom main plates, means on the lateral 
edges of the top and bottom main plates 
embracing the respectively adjacent edge 
portions of the side-plates, and means on 10 
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an end edge of said top and bottom main 
plates respectively overlying one of the 
end plates at its edge. - 

3. A collapsible metal ballot box compris 
ing rectangular front and back plates each 
having integral hinge members at the side 
edges thereof, side member each consisting 
of a pair of plates hinged to each other at 
adjoining edges and having at their opposite 
edgeshinge members pivotally connected 
with the hinge members at the side edges of 
the front and back plates, top and bottom 
plates having double flange members at their 
sides adapted to straddle the upper and 
lower edges of the side members and hold in 
alinement the hinge connected pairs of plates 
which form said side members, means for 
connecting said top and bottom plates with 
the respectively adjacent edge 
the front and back plates, said ballot box 
being provided with a ballot slot, and a 
gravity controlled closure for the slot. 

4. A collapsible metal ballot box compris 
ing a foldable body portion consisting of 
rigid front and back members and two piece 
inwardly foldable side members hinged to 
the lateral edges of the front and back mem 
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bers and connecting the same for folding 
movement in parallel planes toward and 
from each other, top and bottom members 
pivotally connected respectively with the 
upper and lower edge portions of the back 
and front members of the foldable body por 

portions of 

3. 

tion, means on said top and bottom members 
for holding the foldable side members in 
extended position, means releasable from 
the outside of said box for securing said 
top and bottom members to said front and 
back members respectively. 

5. A collapsible metal ballot box compris 
ing rectangular marginally flanged front and 
back plates, side members hinged at their 
front and rear edges to the side flanges of 
the front and rear plates, said side members 
each consisting of a pair of hinge connected 
parts whereby to fold bookwise along a line 
intermediate their front and rear edges and 
when folded to lie within the marginal 
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flanges of the front and back plates as the 
latter are brought together, top and bottom 
main plates provided at their lateral edges 
with means for engaging the side member's 
and holding the same in extended position, 
said top and bottom main plates adapted to 
nest respectively on the front and back i 
plates in the collapsed form of the box, con 
nector plates hinged to the top and bottom 
plates and to the rear and front plates re 
spectively and adapted to extend across the 
edges of the folded members in the collapsed 
form of the box, said ballot box being pro 
vided with a ballot slot, and a gravity con 
trolled closure for the slot. 
In testimony whereof I affix my signature. 

CHARLES C. GRAHAM 


